

 REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
NOVEMBER 1, 2017

The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on November 1, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando, Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Mike Nolan and Russ Beyersdorf. There were 2 Landowners in attendance.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of October 4, 2017; driveway permits and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

SCHOOL AGRICULTURE AWARD 
	Ranger Drainage District would like to implement an annual Scholarship Award to an Agriculture/Science Student from the Wedgefield School. The Scholarship will be in Honor of the late Cecil Davis.

EASEMENT VACATION REQUEST – Unit 7A Lot 96 Block 1 Robertson
	After discussion and recommendation from our Engineers the Board agreed to vacate the 30’ rear easement requested by John Wells.

POSSIBLE TREE REMOVAL – 2325 Bancroft Blvd.
	The homeowner at 2325 Bancroft Blvd. requested the Board remove the tree from the Orange County right away. After inspection of the site the Board agreed the tree was not within the swale area. The homeowner will be referred to the Home Owner’s Association Covenants in reference to homeowner’s responsibility to maintain the right of way. 

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 2017
	The Board voted to close the District office on December 21, 2017 and reopen on  
 
January 2, 2018 for the Christmas Holiday.



	



ATTORNEY’S COMMENTS
	Mr. Lewis advised the SPC Lawsuit is complete. All monies owed to the District have been collected.

ENGINEER’S COMMENTS
The Board directed the Engineers to confirm the pipe size running into canal #1 from Sheldon Street.

DRAINAGE POND
	The District will be performing maintenance work to the drainage pond along the back nine of the Golf Course in mid November. This will improve the storage capacity of water coming from the city area.

REMINDER
The 2nd Annual Lake Davis Family Fishing Day is Saturday, November 4, 2017 9:00 – 1:00 p.m. Mrs. Mullins reported that a total of 19 Organizations/Individuals sponsored the Event.



	




 
	
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:40 p.m.
